## Kane Winwood - Lynwood Quarry [Scanned]

From: "Richard Davies" < Richard. Davies@goulburn.nsw.gov.au>

**To:** <kane.winwood@planning.nsw.gov.au>

**Date:** 8/11/2010 1:39 PM

**Subject:** Lynwood Quarry [Scanned]

Dear Kane.

Your reference: DA 128-5-2005 Mod 2

Thank you for your time discussing this matter last week. Apologies for the delay in responding to the modification application.

Council has provided a copy of the Environmental Assessment in its Foyer during the exhibition period. As discussed, Council does not object to the proposed modification as detailed in the Environmental Assessment.

Council notes there will be some increase in construction traffic and that traffic will have a somewhat different route due to the RTA closing south-bound access to the highway at Portland Ave. Both of these are fairly minor concerns and the mitigation proposed seems reasonable.

Of major benefit is that the proponent is now proposing not to transport product until the new interchange with the highway is constructed, thereby alleviating this impact on Marulan township. Council requests that this commitment be conditioned into any consent.

Council would appreciate being kept informed as to the progress of the application in due course. Please refer any future correspondence in regards to this development to the undersigned.

Regards,

Richard Davies Manager Development Control

Goulburn Mulwaree Council Locked Bag 22 Goulburn NSW 2580

ph: (02) 4823 4444 fax: 4822 7999

e: richard.davies@goulburn.nsw.gov.au

Think of the environment, please don't print this e-mail unless you really need to. This message may contain confidential information. If you think it has been sent to you by mistake, please delete all copies and attachments and advise the sender. Please note that Council has a maximum email size of 5MB.